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Dear Parents and Carers

I am writing to inform you about important changes to the school attendance policy that have been introduced by the Department for Education, effective from August 2024. These changes have been implemented with the goal of improving overall school attendance, ensuring that every child receives the full benefit of their education.
Key Changes to the Attendance Policy
1. Increased Emphasis on Regular Attendance:
The new policy places a stronger emphasis on the importance of regular attendance. All students are now expected to maintain an attendance rate of at least 95% throughout the academic year. Attendance is directly linked to academic performance and overall well-being, and this policy reinforces our commitment to ensuring that every student maximizes their learning opportunities.
2. Stricter Penalties for Unauthorised Absences:
The policy introduces stricter measures for managing unauthorised absences. If a student accumulates 10 or more unauthorised absences within a term, parents or guardians may face a fixed penalty notice, and in some cases, legal action could be taken. It is crucial that any planned absences are communicated to the school in advance and are authorised to avoid these consequences.
3. Clearer Definitions of ‘Authorised’ and ‘Unauthorised’ Absences:
The policy now provides clearer guidelines on what constitutes an authorised absence. For example, medical appointments, religious observances, and family emergencies are generally considered authorised, provided that the school is informed promptly. Holidays during term time, however, are generally not authorised under any circumstances, and parents are encouraged to plan vacations during school breaks. Under the new guidance for schools, we may no longer be able to authorise absences that would have been authorised in the past.
4. Support for Improving Attendance:
In recognition of the challenges some families face in ensuring regular attendance, the policy includes provisions for additional support. Schools will work more closely with families to address any underlying issues contributing to absenteeism, offering resources and interventions where needed. Our aim is to work in partnership with you to overcome any barriers to your child's attendance.
5. Regular Attendance Monitoring:
Attendance will be monitored more frequently under the new policy. Schools will regularly review attendance records and may contact parents if there are concerns about a student's attendance patterns. Early intervention is key to addressing issues before they become more serious.

How You Can Help
As parents and carers, your role in supporting your child's education is vital. We ask that you:
- Ensure your child attends school regularly and punctually.
- Inform the school as soon as possible about any absences and provide the necessary documentation.
- Schedule family holidays and non-urgent appointments outside of school hours whenever possible.
- Engage with the school if you are experiencing difficulties that might affect your child’s attendance.

We understand that each family’s circumstances are unique, and we are here to work with you to ensure that your child has the best possible attendance and, consequently, the best possible educational experience.
We have updated our attendance policy to reflect these new changes.
If you have any questions or concerns about these changes or how they may affect your child, please do not hesitate to contact the school office. We are committed to supporting all of our students and their families in adapting to these changes.

Thank you for your ongoing support and cooperation.

Ms Bailey
Head 
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